



COUNTY OF MILWAUKEE
INTEROFFICE COMMUNICATION

[bookmark: _GoBack]DATE	:	May 5, 2014
	
TO	:	County Executive Chris Abele
		Milwaukee County Board Chairwoman Marina Dimitrijevic
Supervisor Gerry Broderick, Chairman, Parks, Energy and Environment Committee
		Willie Johnson Jr., Co-Chair, Committee on Finance and Audit
		David Cullen, Co-Chair, Committee on Finance and Audit
		
FROM	:	Charles Wikenhauser, Director, Zoological Department
	
SUBJECT	:	Report on Impact of the WISDOT Zoo Interchange Reconstruction Project on Zoo Facilities and Operations and Approval of Proposed Mitigation Plans and Authorization to Enter Into an Agreement with WISDOT for the Acquisition of Land

Issue
The Zoo Interchange reconstruction project will require the acquisition by WISDOT of various property interests, including approximately eight acres of Zoo property comprising a parking lot with 700 car capacity.  Approval is requested of the Zoo’s mitigation program including an auxiliary entrance for Zoo guests, parking facilities, and the relocation of entrance/exit drives and replacement of landscaping and the sale of the Zoo land to WISDOT.

Background
WISDOT plans for the reconstruction of the Zoo Interchange are impacting Zoo grounds, facilities, and operations.  The plans also include the WISDOT’s acquisition of the Zoo’s easternmost parking lot with a capacity of 700 cars.  Driveways and parking associated with the Zoofari Conference Center as well as the Zoo’s entrance/exit drive will have to be reconfigured.

The Zoo engaged several professional consultants to develop plans for the parking lot replacement and a description of additional facilities needed to create an auxiliary entrance.   Fortunately, the Zoo owns eight undeveloped acres on the western edge of the Zoo bordering HWY 100 and Bluemound Road.

Zoo staff has utilized the expertise of the outside legal counsel previously engaged by Milwaukee County to assist in negotiating with the WISDOT to obtain equitable compensation for the Zoo regarding the “cost to cure” all Zoo components impacted by the Zoo Interchange reconstruction project at  an equivalent function and quality.  

Zoo staff and outside counsel have met on several occasions with WISDOT and are close to finalizing a compensation package adequate to fund the attached cost to cure plan.

Recommendation
The Zoological Department Director recommends approval of the Zoo’s mitigation plan and land sale to the WISDOT.  It is anticipated that the compensation package will be final by the May 13, 2014 Parks, Energy and Environment Committee and an updated report seeking authorization to enter into an agreement with Wisconsin Department of Transportation will be submitted along with an updated fiscal note and resolution.



__________________________
Charles Wikenhauser 	
Director, Zoological Department 
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pc:	Supervisor Khalif Rainey, Vice-Chair, Parks, Energy and Environment
	      Committee
	Scott Manske, Comptroller 
	Raisa Koltun, Acting Chief of Staff, County Executive’s Office
	Kelly Bablitch, Chief of Staff, County Board
	Josh Fudge, Fiscal and Budget Administrator, DAS
	Steve Cady, Comptroller’s Office, Research & Policy Director
	Jessica Janz-McKnight, Comptroller’s Office, Research Analyst
	Daniel Laurila, DAS, Fiscal and Management Analyst
	Vera Westphal, Deputy Zoo Director (Administration/Finance)	
